WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL Issue 34 Friday 16 June 2017
White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203  Fax: 01603 424651

Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Website: 10rf
Twitter: @whitewomanlane

Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carer,
The Week Ahead
Mon. 19" - No Dancing
Yrs 5&6 Athletics Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Tues. 20™ - Guitars am in the Library
Yr 4 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Drums pm in the mobile
KTROO Jumping Club 3.20 - 4.20pm
Wed. 21° - Guitars am in the Library
Yrs 3&4 Athletics Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Skillforce - The Princes Trust 4.30pm finish
Keyboard lessons pm Music Room
Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite
Thur, 22™ - Yr 3 Bewilderwood Trip
Yr 546 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Samba Club pm School Hall
Drums pm Mobile
Fri. 23 - Korfball Tournament Hewitt School
Tennis Club

Skillforce Camp

Dates for Your Diary *Change to date previously published

Mon 26% Juhe Deadline for SCholastic orders.
Circular Sports (All children to come in P.E. kitl. Parents NOT invited t0 this event.
Tuesday 27*" June Nebula Showcase
Weds 28" June ‘Back upfraih date for CirCular Sports.
Yr 5 Stangers Hall trip (Group 1)
Friday 30*" June Yr 6 Natural History Museum trip
Mon 39— Thurs 6 July  City Gports
Wednesday 5% July Yr 4 trip to Walsingham
Thursday 6 July Yr 5 Gerangers Hall trip (Group 2)
Wednesday 7 July Non —uniform day (see below)
Monday 10® July Sports Day (parents invited 10atn — hoon)
Tuesday 11" July Back up/rain date For Gports Day
w/c Mon. 10* July Agsertive Mentoring Meetings
Wednesday 12" July Skiliforce Award Ceremony
Fri. 14th July FOWWLS BBQ.6-9pm
Wed. 18 July* Upper School Perfortnance
Thurs 20" July Children’s {Jhiversity Graduation (Details to follow)
Fri 22° July Celebration Assembly and Last day of Summer Tert
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BM' We desperately need additional volunteers fOr our summer g(ﬂ '
Nt/  BBQ Please see the details below and help if you can. Thank A"
B you



HOUSE POINTS
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Was awarded to
Buckingham (Green) 175 Total - 81
Baimoral (Blue) 186 Total - 73 3s
Sandringham (Yellow) 91 Total - 50 With attendance of 100%
Windsor (Red) 158 Total - 65
For the week
Congratulations to Balmoral this week. b
5™ - 9™ June 2017

GOLDEN BOOK AWARD

Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with
‘WOW’ moments and for being entered into our Golden Book;

Corey Lucas, Ulfie Cresswell, Charlotte Bearumont, Gracie Buitchex,
Sienna Brown, Remy Danby, Liam Gasceyne, Angel GQriggs, Lucy
Savage, Sam Yau, Connor Emery, Gearge Potter, Emilee Binch, Lacey
Barber, Lucy Savage, Zach Pye, Jostua Wicks and all of 5R.

300 {dle SCHOLASTIC
@ - T ’ This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading
! = S resources in school.

Your child has recently been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. It is packed full of
books which would be great as reads.

How about the challenge of the ‘Bumper Holiday Read’ pack on the
back cover of the leaflet.20 books for £19.99... That's a saving of
nearly £100!

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to
‘SCHOLASTIC’ only. Place orders in an envelope marked Scholastic
Books and your child's name and class.
Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting:
http://clubs-school.scholastic.co.uk/white-woman-lane

Orders will close on Monday 26" June when the complete order will be placed.
Books should be with you before the end of term.

Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books,

Thank you for all your support.



st

FRIBNDS OF WEIITE WOMAN LANE SO0 'z

W T A

~y
-

SUMMER BBQ
Friday 14™ July 6.00 - 9.00pm
Reguest for denations

The Friends would be very grateful to-receive your donations of
uwnwanted wine gift bagy and clean empty wine bottles with screw top
Lidy to-be wsed on one of their stally at thiy year’s Summer BBQ!
Also-any cuddly toys and books in good condition.

Summer BBO
Friday 14" July 6.00 — 9.00pm

We desperately need helpers on the night of the BBQ — at the moment we only have
members of the ‘Friends’ committee who are few in number.
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Unless we can enrol more parent helpers the event may not go ahead. We need help to
both set up and run the stalls e.g. tombola, Bar, BBQ.

an only offer a small amount of time on the evening pl
below.

We would really appreciate your support.

Summer BBO

Friday 14" July 6.00 — 9.00 pm

l/we are available to help...

&



Huge thanks as always to ‘The
Friends’ for organising another
thoroughly enjoyable disco and to
all who came and supported this
event,

Everyone had a wonderful time and
together we raised
£356.49
FANTASTIC

SUN SAFETY

The sun is out! Please ensure that your child has a water bottle at
school each day during the warmer weather so that your child can
have regular drinks of water throughout the day to keep cool and
hydrated. Also, try and get your child into the ‘Hat Habit' - a
broad brimmed hat on children is best, even better is a hat which
also has a flap down the back.

Active Kids Vouchers

Rally the community, every voucher counts

Active Kids vouchers can no longer be collected from
Sainsbury's, BUT they can still be donated to our School until
30 June. Remember, every voucher counts towards brand new
sports equipment, and experiences.

Active Kids

D Sansbuy's Suparmmansts L

Get the kids to look in the car, on the fridge, under the sofa and in every old
shopping bag for any missing vouchers!
A collection box is situated in the reception area. For more information please see:
activekids.sainsburys.co.uk

NON-UNIFORM DAY (oer
CALM

FRIDAY 7™ JUuLYy [

All children may attend school in non- uniform on Friday 7™ July NON-UNIFORM
But a fine will need to be paidl —
Pupils in Years 5 and 6 will be required to donate a bottle for the Bottle Stall Tombola

at the Summer BBQ as a fine and pupils in Years 3 and 4 are asked for donations for
the general Tombola Stall. If you would like to make donations in addition to the fine

payable for not wearing school uniform we would be extremely grateful.
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TALK HOMEWORK ¢ WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow' Words home and we would be
very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills,
which in turn will help them with their writing. "If a child can't say a sentence then they
can't write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

School in Hot Weather

The weather has been very hot recently and the likelihood is that there will be further spells
of hot weather before the end of the summer term.

Why is it important to take precautions when playing in the sun?
What are the best ways to protect yourself from the sun?
Why is important to drink plenty of water in hot weather?

* Think of ways you can keep out of the sun on very hot days when playing outside

What could happen if you did not take any precautions?

In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary
and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting

Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is;

Protection

(shelter, safety, security, refuge, screen)

Please encourage your child to use this word, in the right context, as much as

possible.
Thank you for your support in helping your child.



MIDDAY SUPERVISORY ASSISTANT VACANCY

We are seeking to appoint a new permanent MSA (Midday
Supervisory Assistant) from September to work between
12.30pm and 1.30pm Monday — Friday.

Do you love working with children?
Would you like to join our hard-working happy team of
professionals?

Would you be able to:

Help children to enjoy eating their lunch in our dining hall?
Encourage children to socialise with each other?

Play games with the children on the playground and
school field?

Enforce the school rules as appropriate?

If yes...come and see us or e-mail or phone for more details.
The school takes safeguarding seriously and the job will require
two successful references and a DBS check.

Closing date: 30" June 2017
E mail: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk

CHANGE OF DATE

Please note that due to unforeseen circumstances the date for the
previously advertised SEND parent drop in session on Monday 26™ June has
been amended. This will now take place on Tuesday 27™ June at Horsford
Infant School. We apologise for any inconvenience caused by this change.

<
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Blake Appleby 3ST
For showing great kindness towards others and creating fantastic books to share with his peers!
Well done Blake!
Max Brett 3ST
For making a great improvement in reading at home and showing more motivation towards exploring
new books! Keep it up Max!
Charlie Lees 3S
For producing some very thoughtful and creative work in Science this week.
Betsy Smith 35
For working so hard in lessons and producing such creative and neat work. Well done.
Harley Clabburn 4P
For having a positive attitude every day. He is the first one to show he is listening and ready for
the lesson.
6racie Britcher 45
For giving a fantastic persuasive speech about a fictional crime during literacy.
Rizwan Ahmad 4S
For providing some excellent insight and information when discussing Islam during RE.
Ronny Sonkoue 5J
For shining in reading explorers.
Madi Marshall-Nichols 5J
For sharing brilliant ideas during our lessons looking at the general election manifestos.
Lilli-Mae Durrant 5C
For giving up her time to help with the Y2 athletics (even though the Y2s didn't come)
Lacey Maxwellstuart 5C
For giving up her time to help with the Y2 athletics (even though the Y2s didn't come)
Annalisa Ortiz 5C
For bravery and excellence in the Upper School play auditions
Max Cockaday 5C
For bravery and excellence in the Upper School play auditions
Jessica Butler 5R
For being so brave to audition for the upper-school performance; you could see the doubt initially
written all over her face, but she soon overcame her fear and went for it - much respect Butler!
Harry Hammond 5R
For having such a positive attitude and being so brave in the upper-school auditions - great to seel
Karmen Wan 6H
For including great description to create a tense atmosphere in her piece of writing.
Haydn Thompson 6H
For always being helpful at the end of each lesson and ensuring that equipment gets put back

properly.




Animal Agents this summer at your local Norfolk Library

THE READING AGENCY AND LIBRARIES PRESENT

ANIMAL AGENTS

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 2017

animal-agents.org.uk

During the summer of 2016 over 13,000 children participated in the Great Big Read Summer
Reading Challenge. 54% were inspired to read 6 books and were rewarded with a medal and
a certificate. In 2017 Norfolk Libraries are aiming to encourage even more children to
complete the Animal Agents Summer Reading Challenge, having fun with books and
keeping up their reading.

For the 2017 challenge there’s something peculiar happening at the local library — and that’s
where the Animal Agents come in! It's a detective agency manned by all kinds of clever
animals — furry, scaly and slippery — and these guys are out to crack the case with a little
help from their friends.

From solving the case of the graffiti writing to the strange case of a missing lunch, children
will join in the fun with the Animal Agents by reading along. As children read library books
on the Summer Reading Challenge, they will receive a host of stickers, some with mysterious
smells. By collecting the stickers on their collector folder, young readers will help the Animal
Agents find out what's really been going on behind the scenes and who is to blame!

Children can visit any Norfolk Library or mobile library during the summer to start the
adventure. Animal Agents is a must for all eagle-eyed children and will test their skills and
ingenuity along the way. But with the Agents on their side, solving these mysteries comes
with a large helping of fun!

With a challenge for pre-school children and summer events there is something for all the
family at your library this summer.

For library opening times and more details about events visit: www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries
Find out more at the Summer Reading Challenge website: www.animal-agents.org.uk




